
TIME: 7:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

JUNE 18, 1990 

PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Caucus Room 

PRESENT: Mayor Shirley Heintz 
Deputy-Mayor Brooks Compton 
Councilmembers J. V. Stone 

c. Mark Kingseed 
Mark Beasley 
Sally Beals 
James Singer 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Municipal Attorney Robert Farquhar 
Administrative Assistant Michael Haverland 
Administrative Assistant Judith Gilliland 

Mr. Farquhar reviewed for Council, State Statutes relative 
to the merger and formation of Townships. 

Mr. Farquhar advised that the B. P. Oil Company has 
requested that their Appeal against a decision of the Planning 
Commission relative to rights-of-way along Wilmington Pike and 
the proposed extension of Clyo Road, be tabled until the Council 
Meeting scheduled for July 16, 1990. The Applicant is near 
condemnation actions to provide these necessary rights-of-way. 
B. P. Oil is preparing the condemnation papers and paying the 
cost for same; the City will purchase the property for $1.00. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed the following Bids received for 1990 
Road Improvements Part Two, in the City of Centerville: 

TdM Construction Company, Inc. $119,885.00 
John R. Jurgensen Company 125,142.00 
Republic Asphalt Paving Company 135,956.00 
He recommended acceptance of the low and best Bid submitted 

by TdM Construction Company, Inc., with the authorization to 
expend up to $150,000.00. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed assessment legislation which is an 
Agenda item for the Council Meeting following this Work Session. 
This relates to the relocation project of East Whipp Road and 
involves only one property owner. 

~~ 
Marilyn J. McLaughlin 
Clerk of Council 


